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Dear Ms Whiteman,

Demolition of Harbour Control Tower (HCT), & construction of an interpretive
structure on the site of the HCT — Barangaroo Headland Park and Northern Cove
Main Works, Barangaroo.

Thank you for your letter received 30 April 2014, requesting Transport for NSW (TfNSW)
to review and comment on the subject proposal. Please accept this letter as a joint
Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) and TfNSW response to the subject proposal.

TINSW has reviewed the documentation and provides the following comments in regard
to the subject proposal:

Consultation should be undertaken with the City of Sydney regarding the proposal
and is to be satisfied with the submitted Austroads Swept Path Assessment
Diagrams for 19m Articulated Vehicle /12.5m Heavy Rigid Vehicle (ingress /
egress movements) into and out of Merriman Street.

The proposed Merriman Street closure to general traffic during demolition will
require the proponent to prepare a Traffic Management Plan (TMP) which should
be submitted initially to City of Sydney and for referral to the RMS for
endorsement. The TMP must also examine the implementation of appropriate
measures to address the temporary loss of on-street resident car parking.

It is understood that the appointed contractor would update and modify the
preliminary Construction Traffic Management Plan (CTMP) to better suit any
proposed changes to the construction methodologies, staging, etc. Any updates to
the CTMP must be referred to Council for approval.

All works / regulatory signposting associated with the proposed development are
to be at no cost to the RMS.

In case of any impacts on regular bus services operating on roads within the
vicinity of the site are identified during the demolition period, including any
proposed road closures, appropriate consultation should be carried out with RMS,
TFNSW and bus operators.
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Thank you again for the opportunity to provide advice for the subject proposal. If you
require further clarification, please don’t hesitate to contact Dorna Darab on 8202 2196 or
email dorna.darab@transport.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Managg¢r Land Use Development & Planning
Pl%n/n ng & Programs

CD14/08269



